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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

March 13, 2019
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance (led by Misses Mileana and Tyonna Moore, students at Mary C. Snow West Side Elementary School, Kanawha County), President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:04 a.m. on March 13, 2019, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Robert W. Dunlevy, F. Scott Rotruck, Debra K. Sullivan, Nancy J. White, and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were Thomas W. Campbell and ex officios Carolyn Long, Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.

II.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Dunlevy moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  
III.

Remarks from Governor’s Office and House/Senate Education

Delegate Danny Hamrick, chair of House Education, thanked the Board for their assistance during the 2019 regular legislative session and stated that he plans to attend the planned education forums.  Senator Paul Hardesty addressed the Board regarding public education and an upcoming minority caucus led “Keep the Promise” listening tour.
IV.

Remarks from Education Stakeholder Associations and Organizations


Mr. Fred Albert, President of AFT‑West Virginia, thanked WVDE staff members for their work during the legislative session; Mr. Dale Lee, President of the West Virginia Education Association, addressed the Board regarding the legislative session and avenues to explore to improve education; Mr. David Gladkosky, Executive Director, West Virginia Professional Educators Association (WVPE), commended Superintendent Paine and the Board for scheduling the upcoming education forums and surveys, indicated the WVPE also surveys its members regarding education concerns, and provided information regarding initiatives the WVPE supports; and, Dr. Mickey Blackwell (distributed information), Executive Director, West Virginia Association of Elementary and Middle School Principals, wished West Virginia State University happy birthday, thanked the Mary C. Snow West Side Elementary School students for leading the pledge, provided information regarding Let’s Read West Virginia! Day (Thursday, April 11), and spoke about promoting and protecting public education.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment N.)
V.

Delegations

Mr. Edward W. Chess, Jr., District Manager, Junior Achievement of Western Pennsylvania, addressed the Board regarding Junior Achievement.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment O.)
VI.

Recognition

Superintendent Paine introduced Mr. Nathan Taylor, Coordinator, WVDE Office of Career Technical Education, who has been recognized as a national turkey call maker.  

Support for Let’s Read West Virginia! Day


President Perry requested the Board’s support of Let’s Read West Virginia! Day and called for a motion.  Mrs. Sullivan moved that the Board endorse and support Let’s Read West Virginia! Day on April 11, 2019, in collaboration with the West Virginia Association of Elementary and Middle School Principals, West Virginia Association of Secondary School Principals, West Virginia Library Commission, Read Aloud West Virginia, West Virginia Commission on the Arts, and the West Virginia Division of Culture and History.  Mr. Hall seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously. 

VII.

Consent Agenda


 President Perry called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mr. Rotruck moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved. (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through F.) 
· Approved February 13, 2019, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)

· Approved Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need and Shortage policy for Roane County Schools  (Attachment C)
· Received notice of receipt of Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need and Shortage affidavits from Barbour, Berkeley, Boone, Clay, Fayette, Hampshire, Harrison, Jackson, Marion, Mercer, McDowell, Pendleton, Raleigh, Upshur, Wayne, Wood, and Wyoming County Schools, and the WVDE Office of Diversion and Transition Programs
· Approved Concord University's revised Health and Physical Education as a Wellness PreK-Adult Program of Study leading to educator licensure (Attachment D)
· Appointed Margaret Pennington to serve a three-year term on the Alternative Certification Educator Preparation Program Review Board  (Attachment E)
· Repealed Policy 8350, Programs to Strengthen Student Learning Ability (Attachment F).
VIII.

West Virginia math4life

Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Teaching and Learning, Mr.  Blaine Hess, Superintendent, and Ms. Tracy LeMasters, Director of Federal Programs, Jackson County Schools, Dr. Ron Duerring, Superintendent, and Ms. Kristen Oxley (distributed information), Curriculum Specialist, Kanawha County Schools, and Ms. Patricia Lucas, Superintendent, and Ms. Darlene Dingess-Adkins, Assistant Superintendent and Director of Title I, Logan County Schools, provided for the Board’s information an update regarding West Virginia math4life initiatives at the local level.  Mrs. Sullivan requested quarterly updates regarding the West Virginia math4life campaign be provided to WVBE members.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment P.)
IX.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 11:33 a.m.   

X.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:43 a.m.  
XI.

Preliminary Results of West Virginia University (WVU) Teacher Surveys


on the Impacts of the Opioid Epidemic in the Classroom


and How These Results Help ReClaimWV Students

Ms. Susan Beck, Executive Director, WVDE Office of Special Education, Dr. Jessica Troilo (distributed information), Associate Professor of Learning Sciences and Human Development, Dr. Sara Anderson, Assistant Professor of Learning Sciences and Human Development, WVU College of Education and Human Services, and Ms. Frankie Tack, Addiction Studies Minor Coordinator and Clinical Assistant Professor, WVU Department of Counseling, Rehabilitation Counseling, and Counseling Psychology, presented for the Board’s information preliminary results of WVU teacher surveys on the impact of the Opioid Epidemic in the classroom and how these results will help ReClaimWV students.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment G and addendum.)
XII.

Policy 2322, West Virginia System of Support and Accountability

Ms. Michele Blatt, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, presented Policy 2322 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 2322 received no comments during the comment period.  


Ms. White moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that Policy 2322 be approved effective July 1, 2019.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment H.)

XIII.

Policy 2650.55, Schools of Excellence Recognition

Ms. Blatt presented the repeal of Policy 2650.55 for the Board’s consideration; a school and county recognition program has been established in Policy 2322, West Virginia System of Support and Accountability, effective July 1, 2019, to align to the West Virginia Accountability System (WVAS).

Mr. Rotruck moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that Policy 2650.55 be repealed effective July 1, 2019.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I.)
XIV.

Policy 4373, Expected Behavior in Safe and Supportive Schools

Ms. Blatt presented Policy 4373 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 4373 received 15 comments during the comment period resulting in nine changes to the policy.   


Mr. Dunlevy moved, and Ms. White seconded, that Policy 4373, as amended, be approved effective July 1, 2019.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment J-1 and J-2.)

XV.

Policy 5100, Approval of Educational Personnel Preparation Programs

Ms. Blatt presented Policy 5100 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 5100 received 99 comments during the comment period; 61 of the comments were duplicated throughout different sections of the policy leaving a total of 38 unique comments. As a result of the comments received, four sections of the policy were amended.


Ms. White moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that Policy 5100, as amended, be approved effective 30 days from filing.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K-1 and K-2.)

XVI.

Policy 5202, Minimum Requirements for the Licensure of



Professional/Paraprofessional Personnel and Advanced Salary Classification

Ms. Blatt presented Policy 5202 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 5202 received 85 comments during the comment period; 71 of the comments were duplicated throughout different sections of the policy leaving a total of 14 unique comments. As a result of the comments received, seven sections of the policy were amended.   


Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that Policy 5202, as amended, be approved effective 30 days from filing.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L-1 and L-2.)
XVII.

Policy 6200, Handbook on Planning School Facilities

Ms. Heather Hutchens, General Counsel to the WVBE and WVDE, and Mr. Tommy Young, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, presented Policy 6200 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 6200 received 14 comments during the comment period resulting in several changes to the policy.

Ms. White moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that Policy 6200, as amended, be approved effective 30 days from filing.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment M-1 and M-2.)
XVIII.

West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind Update

Mr. Mark Gandolfi (distributed information), Superintendent of Administration and Chief Financial Officer, and Ms. Jamie L. Vittorio, Chief Academic Officer, West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind, provided an update regarding staffing and facilities.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Q.)

XIX.

Critical Need and Shortage Update


Ms. Blatt and Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, WVDE Staff Attorney, provided an update regarding current critical need and shortage areas.

XX.

Break

President Perry advised the assembly that New Business item G. WVBE Personnel Matters would be taken up following item XV.  Items for Future Meetings and called for a break for lunch at 1:23 p.m.
XXI.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 2:06 p.m.  
XXII.

Superintendent Report

Superintendent Paine provided information regarding: 1) legislative actions (distributed information and assisted by Ms. Sarah Stewart, Staff Attorney, WVDE Office of Legal Services); 2) financial watch list of counties with declining general fund balances (assisted by Ms. Amy Willard, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Finance); 3) #LoveMyWVSchool (assisted by Ms. Kristin Anderson, Executive Director, WVDE Office of Communications); 4) Fitness School Challenge (distributed information and assisted by Dr. Barth, Mr. Joey Wiseman, Executive Director, and Mr. Josh Grant, Coordinator, WVDE Office of Middle and Secondary Education); 5) regional educational forums (distributed information/facilitator of this initiative is the Consensus Building Institute); 6) Logan County Board of Education’s failure to agree on a candidate to fill a Board vacancy and steps to be taken to fill the position; and 7) update regarding WVBE policies (distributed information and assisted by Mr. Clayton Burch, Associate State Superintendent of Schools).  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment R.)
XXIII.

WVBE Member and Ex Officio Updates


Mrs. Sullivan provided an update regarding the Communities In Schools initiative. 
XXIV.

Items for Future Meetings


No items were offered.  It was announced that the Board’s May meeting will take in Morgan County and the Board will visit the Summit Bechtel Reserve at the April or June meeting.
XXV.

WVBE Personnel Matters 



Executive Session



President Perry called for a motion to move into executive session.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the Board enter into executive session as provided in W. Va. Code §6-9A-4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception] and/or §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  President Perry announced a five-minute break prior to the executive session and that the Board would enter into executive session at 3:15 p.m.

XXVI.

Return from Executive Session 


President Perry announced that the Board returned from executive session at 4:00 p.m. with no decisions made or action taken and called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel attachment.  Ms. White moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the Board’s personnel attachment be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc.)

XXVII.
Future Meetings


The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held April 10, 2019, in Charleston, West Virginia. The meeting will continue on April 11, 2019, if the agenda is not completed on April 10, 2019.
XXVIII.
Adjourn

Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 4:01 p.m.  


Minutes approved by the Board on April 10, 2019.


______________________________________________






David G. Perry, President



______________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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